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1) Present; Jennifer Sterland, Elaine France, John France, Joyce Whitman, Paul Wood, Peter Cast, Chris Foster, John Hall. Apologies were received from Edmund Salter.
2) Election of Officers
Chair and Secretary; Elaine France.
Bleasby News; Peter Cast.
Angling Syndicate; Paul Wood.
Minutes and Agenda; Jennifer Sterland.
Ponds Management and Work Parties; John France.
Parish Council Representatives; Chris Foster and Peter Cast.
3) Approval of Minutes from Last Meeting and Matters Arising
· Finance (item 6). Elaine has referred this to the Parish Council and Steve Anderson. Is there a precept for expenditure at the Ponds? Is the Lengsthman work accounted for separately from the Parish Council work in the budget? (16th March).
· Peter responded that the PC would meet costs for the Jubilee Ponds as they arose, so there was no need for a budget allocation. Please could this be put in writing.
· John France said that costs of lengsthman work could be quite high initially.
· Paul Wood and John Hall both stated that total costs can probably only be calculated after at least one year’s work has been done.
· John France said that there still needs to be a guideline budget allocation for work done at the Ponds.
4) Liaison with Bleasby Fishing Syndicate 
Paul Wood himself has no issues regarding his syndicate. He has provided dustbins containing disinfectant for the Fishermen to douse their nets, to prevent the spread of any disease to the fish, but dog excreta has been thrown in them. He continues with tree surgery work. Several observations have been made by Paul regarding behaviour of visitors to the Ponds.
5) Thirtieth Anniversary Commemoration
· A sum of £1 was paid to Tarmac to acquire the Ponds in 1987. A JP Committee had already been formed in 1985, with a formal and legal constitution. 
· John France asked for evidence from the PC that that Management of the Jubilee Ponds is not done by a ‘committee’.
· Elaine Suggested a planting ceremony would be appropriate to commemorate the event, to replace the felled iconic Ash Tree at the entrance. It was felled due to age and unstable condition. The remains are to be left as a feature.
· Peter suggested providing a guided walk programme for villagers to fully appreciate all the Ponds have to offer (item on next agenda).
6) Ash Tree
This was felled on March 22nd. John Hall suggested planting an Oak Tree. Chris Foster suggested planting an Ash Tree, to replace the old Ash.
Please could the PC purchase good sized tree or trees for the next planting season.
7) Storage of the Dowager Oak Wood Records Book.
· Elaine has contacted the Parochial Church council to request that it be stored in the Church. She will also ask the Village Hall Committee. It should be kept in an easily accessible location.
8) Fishermen’s Complaint
· Paul has requested fishermen involved in incidents with dogs to write letters to the PC. He has referred his own complaint to his solicitor.
· Fisherman have the right to be able to fish without hindrance.
· Peter believes that education about the Ponds is vital.
· Newark and Sherwood District Council has issued a document stating that dogs should be kept under control at all times. There are only 5 problem dog owners that are known of at this time.
· Peter suggests a recommendation to the PC about dog control; so he will show again to the PC his ‘discussion document…..relating to joint usage of Jubilee Ponds’. This group is very concerned about the situation relating to dogs and please could the PC address this urgently.
· JOHN Hall suggested sending letters to the culprits.
9) Working Parties and Maintenance
· A sum of £456 has been paid for a load of gravel which has been distributed along the paths, with some help by the fishermen.
· The new Work Party volunteers have signed the Health and Safety Document.
· The Lengsthman is to tidy and complete the meadow and trim path edges soon.
· More work needs to done by the Work Parties on the Ride trees, probably a 2 year project, before the lengsthman can take in machinery to do what is needed.
10) Any Other Business
· An e-mail has been received by John France from the Parish Clerk thanking the volunteers for all their work on the Ponds. Elaine has also received an e-mail thanking the Committee and Work Parties.
· Paul stated that tree pruning at the water’s edge should only be done by the Fishing Syndicate and not by adjoining landowners.
10) Date of Next Meeting
Wednesday August 23rd at the West Grange at 7.30pm.








